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Minutes of Wrea Green Twinning Group Annual General Meeting

 30 October 2017, held in The Institute
Present: Mike Parker, Marjorie Ward, Christine Bradbrook, Davina Parker, Rick Bilby & Mike Cockrill, plus five “friends”.

Apologies:  Derek Reeh, Rosemary Howe & Jackie Draper. 
1. Welcome by the Chairman. The Chairman, Mike Parker opened the AGM at 8pm and thanked those present for their attendance. 
2. The Chairman’s Report for the past year and plans for the next. 
a. Introduction.

This report covers the activity of the Wrea Green Twinning Group since the last AGM on 31st October 2016.

b.  Membership.

We have no plans to introduce formal membership or membership fees.  Residents of Wrea Green and the surrounding area are welcome to join us and all that's required is constructive support.  Applications for membership will be considered and agreed by the committee.  The main principle of membership is that if you join in with any event in France, you undertake to host French visitors in the UK at a later date.  Copies of the Guidelines for Hosts and the Constitution are on the village website.  Members are requested to support our main fund generator, Field Day, provisionally planned for 30th June in 2018.

c. Committee.

The committee consists of the following team:

· Mike Parker – chairman.
· Mike Cockrill - secretary.
· Christine Bradbrook – treasurer.
· Davina Parker.
· Rosemary Howe.
· Marjorie Ward.
· Derek Reeh.
· Rick Bilby.
Rosemary and Davina are due for re-election, having served for three years since their last re-election. Jacky Draper has been nominated as an Extraordinary Committee member, and if elected at this AGM, will serve for a period of twelve months.  This will still leave one vacancy on the committee. Volunteers are most welcome!
d. News from France.

In July this year we were sorry to hear of the death of Maryvonne Durand, a relatively new member of the St Bris Twinning Group.  She and her husband Francois hosted Sandy and Norman in the spring.  The Wrea Green TG sent best wishes to Francois and received a very appreciative message in return.

More recently, we have been shocked by the sudden death in a car accident of Noelie Boujat, the young daughter of Nenette and Nounou.  Nenette is the co-chairman of the St Bris Twinning Group and the family has been at the centre of twinning from the start.  The WG Group has sent condolences and arranged for flowers at the funeral, which took place on Wednesday 4th October.

On the brighter side, apparently the grape harvest in St Bris and Burgundy in general has been good.

e. Activity in 2016/17.

· On Saturday 12th November,2016, we held a French Breakfast in the Church Centre.  The event did not raise much money, but was very enjoyable.  We were able to reinforce our contact with Pete and Annie and they subsequently joined us in France.

· We visited St Bris between 28th April and 1st May 2017.

· Christine Bradbrook retains her role as the Treasurer of the North West Twinning Federation and attended their AGM at County Hall in Preston on 17th June.  The Federation is a useful forum to share ideas and we are grateful to Christine for representing us on it.

· As always our main fund-raiser for the year was Field Day on Saturday 1st July 2017.  Although it's hard work, it's encouraging to see the level of support we received from members and friends, allowing us to achieve our financial target as well as having a good time. 

f. Public Liability Insurance.

Until recently we used the North West Twinning Federation Public Liability Insurance, but since our group is small and represents relatively low risk, this year we went directly to Zurich Insurance and significantly reduced our premium.

g. The Burgundy Vines and Lancashire Rose.

The two vines presented in 2014 by St Bris to commemorate ten years of twinning are now thriving in the front garden of the School House.  This year we have our first 'vendage'.  The vines will be pruned right back in February or March and we are planning to place a third stake about two metres to the left of the existing ones to allow them to spread laterally rather than vertically. I would like to thank the School Trustees for allowing us to display the vines in their present position on School property.

The standard Lancashire Rose is doing well in the small garden in front of the Mairie in St Bris.  We have a photo of it sent in full bloom in June this year.

h. Finances.

The Twinning Group finances will be covered by Christine, our conscientious Treasurer, later in the agenda.  As well as thanking the committee and our friends and supporters for this, I would also like to thank the Parish Council, which contributes £250 every two years to support the biennial visit of the French here.  We have been awarded a grant of £670 from the Edith Mary Clark Foundation.  I have passed our thanks to the Trustees of the Edith Mary Clark Foundation for their generous award. The total sum raised this year is in line with our target and will be sufficient to ensure the French visitors to Wrea Green are suitably entertained.

i. Field Day - 30th June 2018 (Provisional).
I cannot emphasise enough the importance of Field Day to our financial position.  Although it's not written into the constitution, support on Field Day is a basic requirement for membership of the Twinning Group.  With a strong team the work is manageable and enjoyable.  If we're short of people the worry beforehand is upsetting and the work is too hard on the day.  In 2018 Field Day will be on Saturday 30th June, and I expect all committee members to be available.  I would be very grateful to any other supporters who were able to help too.

The support from the cake-bakers of the village is always heartening and we are very grateful for their support.  I would particularly like to thank the Wrea Green Women's Institute and their past chairperson, Jennifer Pickett, for their cake contributions.
j. The Marquee.
Minor repairs have been made to the marquee and it's now ready for next year.  It is stored in the Field Day container behind Cookson's Farm.

k. The Future.
Over the next year, the committee and I will continue to organise events which maintain our existing membership and involve new people in twinning.  We need to develop the committee in the next year so that we reach the ten members we should have in line with our constitution.

The next visit from our friends in St Bris will take place between 28th April and 1st May 2018.  We expect around fifteen people to join us and are hoping to use our stronger financial position to make it a splendid weekend, showing that Brexit will only strengthen the friendship between Wrea Green and St Bris le Vineux. 
3. Secretary’s report and minutes of last AGM. The secretary began with an apology for his minimal contribution over the summer period this year, due to a medical issue. He reported that there were no outstanding administrative tasks or issues. 
4. Presentation of the Audited Accounts by the Treasurer. The Treasurer updated the AGM on the current state of the Twinning Group accounts. The accounts have been audited on 30 September 2017 and show a healthy cash balance of £4111.33. Once again Field Day Tea Tent activities provided the largest contribution to the funds. The TG continues to benefit from the biennial grant from the Parish Council of £250. Overall, the fund is strong and well placed to support the 2018 visit from St Bris. Finally, the Chairman thanked Christine for her work as Treasurer and her willingness to continue with the task. A copy of the audited accounts is attached. 
4.a. Questions from the floor and vote of acceptance. There were no comments from the floor. Davina Parker proposed that the accounts should be accepted and this was seconded by Ann Reed. 
5. Election of Committee Members. Two committee members volunteered for re-election and a new member has offered to join the committee. The elections were as follows:

a. Davina Parker. For re-election as an Ordinary Member, proposed by Mike Parker and seconded by Christine Bradbrook.

b. Rosemary Howe. For re-election as an Ordinary Member, proposed by Rick Bilby and seconded by Marjorie Ward.
c. Jackie Draper. For election as 12-month member, proposed by Mike Cockrill and seconded by Christine Bradbrook. 
6. Election of Officers.
The election of committee officers was as follows:

a. Mike Parker as Chairman, proposed by Ann Reed and seconded by Rick Bilby.

c. Christine Bradbrook as Treasurer, proposed by Davina Parker and seconded by Dee Parker.

b. Mike Cockrill as Secretary, proposed by Mike Parker and seconded by Dee Parker. 
7. AOB. The Twinning Tea Tent, at Field Day, continues to be the foremost contributor to the group’s funds.  Management of Tea Tent activities and the relationship with the Field Day committee were discussed at length. It was agreed that no further action was necessary at this time. 
8. Meeting closure. There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:20pm
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